Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

# Police Report – February 2016

The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area can be found at - <a href="http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/">http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/</a> In January we received 246 calls from members of the public relating to incidents across the three parishes.

### **Crime Alert**

Thefts from lorries has seen an increase during February on the Junction 21 Services in Leicester Forest East. It is believed the fields to the rear of the northbound side are being used to facilitate these offences on many of the reports that we have received. Vigilance from residents around Baines Lane, Kings Walk and Webb Close would be greatly appreciated should anything raise suspicion.

If you see anything that you find suspicious then please call us on 101. If you see an offence taking place use 999. If you would like a visit from your beat team then please get in contact. Details can be found at <a href="https://leics.police.uk/local-policing">https://leics.police.uk/local-policing</a>

#### **Anti-Social Behaviour**

In January we received 3 reports of anti-social behavior with one having multiple members of the public contact us about the issue which continues to occur regularly. As such we have created a Problem Solving Plan for motorbikes being ridden on Forest East Park in Leicester Forest East. There is CCTV at the Pavilion on Kings Drive and this will be reviewed in an effort to identify those involved along with finding ways to make the location more secure against these types of issues in the future. The Problem Solving Plan around the COOP has seen the issue reduce with the Parish Council who run the youth club supporting us as well as the COOP in dealing with aspects around the location that have been causing the issues. The County Council IMPACT team has also attended the area. Work remains ongoing.

A further Problem Solving Plan is underway regarding the underpass between Faire Road and County Hall. We will be working to identify some of the graffiti tags and look into having it removed as best we can.

# **Community Engagement**

From speaking with residents and the Parish Council in Kirby Muxloe, it has been highlighted that the issue of lorries passing through the village remains a problem. The Traffic Management Department met with the beat team and have looked at the area and identified some actions to try and reduce the problem.



Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

Officers attended the COOP in Glenfield on 27<sup>th</sup> February and spoke to residents. Burglary prevention advice was given to residents and information on various issues passed to us.

Speeding concerns around Beggars Lane has been raised to us. We are aware of this as a location where traffic is reported to be exceeding the speed limit and we will be requesting our volunteers to assess the extent of the problem.

The BB19 youth bus has been in Forest East Park once a week and will remain there on a Monday night during March engaging with youths in the area. We will be working closely with this service in March.

## **Next Months Street/Beat Meetings**

Faire Road, Glenfield, 3<sup>rd</sup> March, 1600-1800
We will be knocking on addresses at this location hower

We will be knocking on addresses at this location however if you have any policing concerns in your area please come along and speak to one of the local officers who will be pleased to discuss them with you. The surgery is open to anyone who lives or works in the local area.

## **News and Appeals**

Follow this link to our website to see the latest news and appeals for your help.

https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals